
Houses in neighborhood that enclosed carport/garage with permit, 
aesthetic of parking (all houses show up as addition in Maricopa county 

assesors) 
 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

113 E Garnet Ave: Parcel # 139-58-087 

Enclosed garage/carport, permit year unknown prior to 
2012. 

No parking structures/canopies replacing the enclosed 
garage/carport (at the time most likely didn’t have to).  

Curb appeal/aesthetics: Open driveway, no parking in 
backyard.  



 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

208 E Hampton Ave: Parcel # 139-48-063 

Enclosed garage/carport, permit year unknown prior to 
2012. 

No parking structures/canopies replacing the enclosed 
garage/carport (at the time most likely didn’t have to).  

Curb appeal/aesthetics: Open parking in front, does 
have alley access and open space for vehicles in back 
yard. 



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

165 E Hoover Ave: Parcel #139-58-012 

Enclosed garage/carport, permit year unknown prior 
to 2012. 

No parking structures/canopies replacing the 
enclosed garage/carport (at the time most likely 
didn’t have to). 

Curb appeal/aesthetics: Open parking in front, does 
have a structure in back, ally access, no gate to park 
vehicles in back yard. 



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

143 E Grove Ave: Parcel # 139-58-051 

Enclosed garage/carport, permit year unknown prior to 
2012. 

No parking structures/canopies replacing the enclosed 
garage/carport (at the time most likely didn’t have to). 

Curb appeal/aesthetics: Open parking in front, no 
parking in backyard, no gate access from alley into 
backyard. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

153 E Grove Ave: Parcel # 139-58-048 

Enclosed garage/carport, permit year unknown prior to 
2012. 

No parking structures/canopies replacing the enclosed 
garage/carport (at the time most likely didn’t have to). 

Curb appeal/aesthetics: Open parking in front, no 
parking in backyard, no gate access from alley into 
backyard. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

166 E Garnet Ave: Parcel # 139-58-098 

Enclosed garage/carport, permit year unknown prior to 
2012. 

Possible carport cover in backyard 

Curb appeal/aesthetics: Open parking in front, gate 
access to alley for access is present 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

210 E Garnet Ave: Parcel # 139-58-100 

Enclosed garage/carport, permit year unknown prior to 
2012. 

Possible carport cover in backyard 

Curb appeal/aesthetics: Open parking in front, gate 
access to alley for access is present 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

218 E Garnet Ave: Parcel # 139-58-101 

Enclosed garage/carport, permit year unknown prior to 
2012. 

Possible carport cover in backyard 

Curb appeal/aesthetics: Open parking in front, gate 
access to alley for access is present 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

262 E Garnet Ave: Parcel # 139-57-024 

Enclosed garage/carport, permit year unknown prior to 
2012. 

Pool in backyard, concrete slab 

Curb appeal/aesthetics: Open parking in front, no gate 
access from alley to property is present? 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

141 E Garnet Ave: Parcel # 139-58-083 

Enclosed garage/carport, permit year unknown prior to 
2012. 

Covered patio in backyard 

Curb appeal/aesthetics: Open parking in front, gate 
access from alley to property is present? 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

135 E Garnet Ave: Parcel # 139-58-084 

Enclosed garage/carport, permit year unknown prior to 
2012. 

Covered patio and workshop in backyard 

Curb appeal/aesthetics: Open parking in front, gate 
access from alley to property is present 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

27 E Hampton Ave: Parcel #  

Enclosed garage/carport, permit year unknown prior to 
2012. 

No parking structures/canopies replacing the enclosed 
garage/carport (at the time most likely didn’t have to). 

Curb appeal/aesthetics: Open parking in front, cover 
patio, no parking in backyard, no gate from alley to 
access property 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

51 E Hampton Ave: Parcel #  

Enclosed garage/carport, permit year unknown prior to 
2012. 

No parking structures/canopies replacing the enclosed 
garage/carport (at the time most likely didn’t have to). 

Curb appeal/aesthetics: Open parking in front, cover 
patio, no parking in backyard, no gate from alley to 
access property 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

1442 S Pasadena: Parcel # 139-48-096 

Enclosed garage/carport, permit year unknown prior to 
2012. 

No parking structures/canopies replacing the enclosed 
garage/carport (at the time most likely didn’t have to). 

Curb appeal/aesthetics: Open parking in front, open 
backyard, no gate from alley to access property. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

1437 S Pasadena: Parcel # 139-48-137 

Enclosed garage/carport, permit year unknown prior to 
2012. 

No parking structures/canopies replacing the enclosed 
garage/carport (at the time most likely didn’t have to). 

Curb appeal/aesthetics: Open parking in front, no gate 
from alley to access property, RV parking on side of 
house. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

1338 S Pasadena: Parcel # 139-58-039 

Enclosed garage/carport, permit year unknown prior to 
2012. 

Structures in backyard, unknown 

Curb appeal/aesthetics: Open parking in front, possible 
gate from alley to access property. 



 

 

107 E Grove Ave: Parcel # 139-58-057 

Enclosed garage/carport, permit year unknown prior to 
2012. 

Structures in backyard, unknown 

Curb appeal/aesthetics: Open parking in front,  gate 
access onto property from alley.  


